Engineers Flying Club



Monthly Newsletter

Email contact: membership@efcokc.com



Volume 25, Issue 9

Next Monthly Member Meeting will be Tuesday, September 7, 2021 at 7:00PM in the PWA Pilots Lounge

Board Meeting at 6:00PM

President's Corner

EFC Members

With all going on around us, I am struggling for things to say for this month's newsletter. Just seems the daily grind continues but I enjoy getting in the air with one of our club planes and escaping. It keeps me sane. We continue to struggle with parts and shipping as we have a few squawks that remain outstanding. Scott does his best to stay on top of these issues so patience is requested. I do know that we delayed the fire extinguisher purchase simply due to the price being double what it was previously but we are aware and trying to procure something cheaper. As far as I know, Nav lights are repaired and a few other items are in the works.

One thing I ask of ANY member who has some time is the tug for 78S seems to have lost its set screw to hold the arm in place. It is basically non-functional at this time. The plug for 571 extension cord for the electric plug is in need of replacement as well. Our Board members do our best but I am asking if

anyone has a moment during the week, feel free to tackle these two projects and simply let us know. Any expenses will be reimbursed. We as a Board have to rely on all members for help. If you have time, straighten the hangars and make sure items are stocked. We don't have any one person assigned anymore so please, be an owner and team player if you can spare some time.

Our Annual Picnic is slated for Saturday September 11th at Sundance Airport. The planes will be available for flights with a club instructor at no cost during this day. The time is set from 9am – 12 pm. Clean up-wrap up ends promptly at 12pm. Please take a moment and enjoy this day and the comradery of fellow pilots. IF YOU CAN BRING SOMETHING, PLEASE BRING DESSERTS OR SWEET TREATS as the Board will supply the meat and fixings.

My prayers and thoughts go out to John with the loss of his Dad and I know of other members going through some rough times with wives, children and self. Let's be the support these folks need. That's all EFC and hope to see you after Labor day for the monthly meeting and/or the Sat Picnic. Social distancing and selfprotection is requested as you feel fit.

Stewart Burchett EFC President

Picnic Invitation

Be sure to watch your email inbox for a picnic Evite invitation. Please RSVP as soon as you get it so we can get a good count. Thank you!

Birthday Checkrides

If your birthday is in September or October, now is the time to schedule your birthday checkride!